Yorkshire North and East District
Proposal to amend the constitution of the District Leadership Team

BACKGROUND
The composition of the District Leadership Team (District Trustees) for the last few years has been, as agreed by Synod:
· District Chair
· Synod Secretary
· Deputy Chair (or if no one in that role, a Superintendent)
· Representative to the Methodist Council
· Youth representative
· District Treasurer
· District Property Secretary
· District Grants Officer
· Safeguarding Representative
· Lay Stationing Representative
· District Administrator (as DLT secretary)

The two Assistant Chairs (Church Development/New Streams) attend and contribute to the DLT meetings but are not trustees.

From 1st September 2024 the Methodist Council is being succeeded by a smaller Connexional Council.  Districts no longer appoint a representative, and therefore this place on the DLT becomes redundant.

In the light of this, the DLT has considered how to ensure there is an appropriate blend of representation and necessary skills and gifts to enable the DLT to serve the District well.

The DLT now proposes to the Synod that two new places are created, in place of the Methodist Council representative, one lay and one ministerial, and that these are appointed by the Representative Synod.  The DLT has recently conducted a review of gifts and skills of its existing membership, and this will help to support the discernment process as to who might be best suited to be appointed by the Synod.  

PROPOSAL
· The DLT constitution is amended to remove the now redundant Methodist Council representative place, and instead to have two Synod-elected places, one lay and one ministerial.
· These roles should be for an initial appointment period of three years, with provision for this to be extended by a further three years with Synod’s agreement.
· These roles to be advertised following Synod, with a closing date of 30th September.  The advertisement will make clear what particular gifts, skills and experience would be helpful.
· Applications will be reviewed and, as is felt helpful, interviewed by three members of the DLT (Ben Clowes, Bridget Bennett and Naomi Prince) and names, with supporting information, then placed before the Synod by email for election.
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